Safeguarding Adults Partnership Board 

Action Sheet from meeting held 4th April 2011
	
	ACTION
	OFFICER



	1.
	MC to meet with the Chair of the CSF board to plan how we take forward the cross over issues

	

	2.
	Deprivation of Liberty activity data
JK to send information to the group between meetings


	Josephine Kelly

	3.
	Partner organisations to explore ways in which they can contribute to resourcing the multi agency programme either in cash or in kind. 

Partners to take back the proposals to  their organisation and return to the next meeting with their suggestions.

	All


Minutes


	Date and Time of meeting 
	4th April 2011

2pm to 4pm 


	

	Names Present at Meeting 
	Role and organisation

	Mike Cooke
	Director Housing and Adult Social Care

	Lyn Romeo  
	Assistant Director Adult Social Care

	Eamon Greville
	Safeguarding Adults ( Adult Protection) Co Coordinator

	Val Evans
	Head of Safeguarding and Care Practice Development 

	Carol O’Brien
	Safeguarding Development Officer – Camden Council

	Mark Hazleton
	Borough Commander Fire Service

	Anju Bhatt 
	Camden Black and Minority Ethnic Alliance – Voluntary Sector 

	Jo Holloway
	Vol Sector Rep, Health & Social Care Forum

	Betsy Lau-Robinson
	Senior Safeguarding Lead - UCLH  

	Tom Preest 
	Head of Anti Social Behaviour Community Safety

	Josephine Kelly
	DOLs Officer

	Linda Davies – 


	Safeguarding Adults Operational Lead – Royal Free Hospital

	Maggie Bisset 
	Head of Nursing, Camden Provider Services CNWL

	Les Newman 
	

	Mark Strugnell 
	DCI Camden Borough Police 

	Josie Adams
	Housing Management

	Jeanette De La Harpe
	Evaluation Officer

	Ailsa Mechen
	Adult Social Care Information Team

	Lorraine Morrison
	Adult Social Care Information Team

	Lorraine Colledge
	Head of Procurement – People Services, Children, Schools and Families 

	Chair: Mike Cooke

	Minute taker:

Reshma Upadhyaya

	Apologies from 
	

	Name
	Role and organisation

	 Jenny Alphonse
	Camden Crossroads – Voluntary Sector 



	Jonathan Freedman - 

	Clinical Services Manager, Inpatient Rehabilitation and Continuing Care

 – Camden NHS Provider Services

	Kirin Saeed – 
	Service User – Chair of the Engagement Sub Group

	Rebecca Harrington 


	Assistant Director Strategic Planning and Joint Commissioning Camden Council and PCT

	Natasha Sloman 
	Camden and  Islington


	
	ITEM


	ACTION

	1.

	Introduction and Apologies
Noted above
MC informed the Board that Pam Jones has now retired and thanked her for her contribution in particular chairing the Policy and Procedure Sub Group 

MC welcomed new members 

· DCI Mark Strugnell – Police 

· Kate Smith – London Probation 

· Maggie Bisset – NHS Provider Service (replacing Pam) 

Mike thanked Linda for hosting the meeting today.


	

	2.
	Minutes from the last meeting 7th December 2010
Minutes were agreed

Reflections on the Joint Board meeting with CSF

· Useful and beneficial to highlight the gaps between Children’s service and Adult Social Care.
· There needs to be clarity about the process when working with children and their parents (who themselves are not at risk).
· Frequency of the meetings and that work needs to be done in advance so there is a balance of feedback.

Action – MC to meet with the Chair of the CSF board to plan how we take forward the cross over issues.

	

	3
	Performance Update
3a) Safeguarding activity data - Lorraine Morrison

· Substantial data cleansing has taken place.
· There has been improvement in staff entering data in a more timely way.
· Fire service category needs to be added to track numbers
· The Voluntary sector has been added.
· It was raised that it would be useful to have numbers form the ambulance service as they often pass on alerts to the A&E teams
· It was noted that RFH sends their alerts to the relevant Council.
· UCLH – information is now being entered on a more consistent way following staff training on the clinical database.

3b) Training and Development data (Stephanie Scoffield)

· Quarterly figures are being produced.

· Housing have mapped what their training their staff need. 

· Stephanie will liaise with VAC to ascertain the training needed.

· Met police have accessing the CSF training.

· Community Safety officers all do the enhanced training and will continue to send new staff on the relevant courses.

3c) Deprivation of Liberty activity data (Josie Kelly) 

· BL raised a query in relation to the low numbers of IMCA enquires

· AB requested age and ethnicity breakdown for the MCA and Dols figures.

Action – JK to send information to the group between meetings


	JK

	4.
	Training Needs and Resources - Stephanie Scoffield/Val Evans 
The Safeguarding Board members were asked to explore ways in which partner organisations can contribute to resourcing the multi agency programme either in cash or in kind.   

Action – Partners to take back the proposals to their organisation and return to the next meeting with their suggestions.

	ALL

	5
	Highlights Report on Engagement Research Project – Jeannette De La Harpe
The study is designed as a small scale multi-method pilot evaluation of London Borough of Camden’s Adult Safeguarding service delivery and its outcomes for current service users.

Comments
· MC thanked JDLH for summarising her report which has been an important piece of work. More detailed works needs to be done from the findings to look at the point of access to the service.

· JA raised that it would be good to have numbers of people that participated
· AB raised that leaflets do not always work well with reaching ethnic minority clients and that there is also a need to ensure carers are not used to interpret for the client as they could be the alleged perpetrator. 
· JDLH explained that the rules around the process of selection were designed not to place the service user at risk of future abuse.  Therefore care was taken to exclude individuals where the alleged abuse had been perpetrated by a family member/informal carer. 

	

	6.


	Discussion on ‘Community Intelligence – gathering information from the fire/community safety services and managing referrals through WISH Plus’ - Mark Hazelton and Tom Preest

The following data was shared
· 200 fire fighters are allocated to Camden

· 1,000 premises been visited to give Health and Safety advice

· 2 project officers – Arson preventative officer and fire community safety officer

· Information sharing system in place with Camden and Kensington and Chelsea.

· Any fatal fire information and lesson learnt will be brought to the Board.

· A charge of £260 will be made when having to deal with non emergency situations relating to lIfts.

· Over the last 10 years there have been 28 fire fatalities due to careless smoking, candles and tea lights, cooking faulty electrics and some are not known as the evidence has been obliterated.

· Links have been established with Wish

· MH is committed to ensuring that there is attendance from his organisation, accessing training and data sharing.
MC thanked MH for the presentation and welcomed the commitment and initiatives to strengthen partnership working.


	

	7.

	Multi Agency Audit Report 2011 Findings –  Lyn Romeo
LR thanked everyone for their contribution to the report at a time when everyone is busy with organisational changes. 

MC raised that this is an important item and also thanked the group for their input and shows the strength in the partnership. The areas of development will be progressed via the various sub groups.

The recommendation were agreed
	

	8.

	Impact of cuts in Preventative (voluntary sector) Services on Safeguarding Adults - Jo Holloway 
MC and LR raised that these are difficult and challenging times and acknowledged the affect of this on service provision.

However, although there will be a reduction in services provided by the voluntary and community sector as a consequence of the need for the authority to reduce its spending , Camden spends £3.8m more in the voluntary sector than the average inner London authority with a comparable population.
The Council will work with Voluntary sector colleagues and communities to look at ways to remodel services.

	

	9.
	Pan London Multi Agency Procedures Eamon Greville
The procedure was launched in January 2011. Camden has adopted the Pan London procedure and has linked with learning from Camden alerts to this to make it a more robust tool.

	

	10.
	Safeguarding Board Development Plan  - Val

VE asked the Board to agree the new Audit Report recommendations so that work can continue to finalise the plan before the next Board meeting.

The Board agreed with this approach. 

	

	11.
	Sub Group Review 
CO’B proposed the following;
· The engagement/communications sub groups remain separate but will adopt formal working relationship.

· That the Policy and Procedures/Training and Development sub groups merge
· That the quality assurance sub group will remain as it is.

· Confirm that the MCA LIN is now formally a sub group of the board. 
· Develop clear protocols for chairs, deputy chairs, professional support and administrators
The Board agreed the proposals.


	

	12.
	Any Other Urgent Business

MC highlighted that the key point for discussion at the next board meeting will be the Governance arrangements for the board. 

MC thanked everyone for their attendance and participation at the meeting

	

	13.
	Tuesday 14th June 2011

11am to 12.30pm,

Committee Room 1

Town Hall

Judd Street. 
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